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Message from the Headteacher 

 
Welcome to the first edition of our school newsletter for the 2023-24 academic year. Staff and pupils 

have been back at school for four weeks now and have quickly settled into the rhythm and routines of 

life in school. We were particularly delighted to welcome our new Year 7 pupils. They have made a great 

start to their time at Neatherd and have already shown how fully they embrace our values of 

compassion, hard work, respect, integrity and fairness. Such a positive start bodes well for them as a 

year group in the future. You can find out more about their transition to high school inside. 

 

September has also seen the introduction of our new behaviour and rewards policy, along with the relaunch of our 

house system. The focus of these is to recreate that sense of community and belonging that we, along with schools 

across the country and the world, found to be lacking in the aftermath of the Covid pandemic. If our young people 

are to flourish and achieve great things both in their studies and in their wider personal development, they need to 

know that they are safe, cared for and valued as members of our school family. Our newly enlarged pastoral support 

team has been busy getting to work with meeting pupils and their families, creating support plans and starting 

interventions to help pupils with their behaviour, attendance and mental health. Alongside all of this, senior leaders 

continue to support class teachers by providing a removal system so that we can keep classroom standards high and 

honour our pledge to disruption-free learning. It is this fine balance of high standards, intensive support and respect 

for learning that ensures that Neatherd feels like a traditional, inclusive and supportive school for everyone.    

 

September is also a time for reflection in schools as senior leaders and Heads of Department meet to discuss recent 

exam results and any learning points as part of our ongoing drive for improvement so that every pupil stands the 

best chance of getting great results, securing high-quality education and training when they leave us and ultimately 

allowing them, in the words of our strapline, to “be whatever you want to be.” We were delighted with the 

achievements of our Year 11s. With the support of their teachers and families, and a healthy dose of hard work along 

the way, they secured results which were considerably above national averages, and with some truly outstanding 

results in subjects such as science, maths, drama, computing, DT, food and geography, to name just a few. Well done 

to the Class of 2023 and, as they embark on their final year with us and prepare for their exams, good luck to the 

Class of 2024!  
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COMPASSION 

 

We are kind. 
We support each other when things 
are difficult. 
We treat others as we would wish to 
be treated. 

 
 
 

HARD WORK 

 
We do our best at all times. 
We show resilience when things are 
tough. 
We don’t give up. 

 
 
 

RESPECT 

 

We are polite to others, and we show 
impeccable manners. 
We treat our environment with care. 
We take pride in our appearance and 
in our achievements. 

 
 
 

INTEGRITY 

 
We are honest. 
We do the right thing. 
We trust each other. 
We are upstanders, not bystanders. 

 
 
 

FAIRNESS 

 
 

We treat each other equally 
regardless of difference. 
We play by the rules. 

 

 

 

 

Dates for your diary 
October 

 

5th   Open Evening for Sept 2024 intake 

9th to 19th  Open Mornings for Sept 2024 intake 

  (by appointment only) 

9th and 10th  Flu immunisation for pupils  

12th   Year 7 author visit 

16th to 20th Year 11 PE mock practical exams 

16th to 20th  Rewards assemblies, all year groups 

17th   Year 11 geography trip to London 

23rd to 28th  Half term break 

 

November 
 

10th  Year 11 Reports issued 

15th  Year 11 Parents Evening 

16th and 17th Year 11 Mock Job Interviews 

23rd  Year 9 Parents Evening 

 

 

 

House Points Update 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

Most House Points: year to date 

 

7 Leighton D 227 

8 Victoria P 523 

9 George M 205 

10 Sienna T 192 
11 Maisie P 157 

 

A grand total of 88,622 House Points were awarded in 

September. That’s an average of 75 points per pupil. 

Well done everyone! 

 

 
 

Neatherd Values 
 

 

 

 

CAVELL 20,068 

COWPER 23,840 

FRY 24,589 

WOLLASTON 20,125 

 
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Staff Update 

 
Following a year in which schools across the country have faced difficulties in recruiting staff in particular 

subject areas or key school roles, I am delighted to report that here at Neatherd, we begin the new school year 

with a full complement of staff.  

Mrs Webb is our new Deputy Head and is responsible for the quality of education provided by the school. An 

experienced senior leader, Mrs Webb joins us from a large urban high school in Norwich. In her new role, she 

will oversee the school curriculum and standards of teaching. Ms Webb also teaches in the English department. 

Working closely with Mrs Webb is Mrs Gerrard, who is our new Assistant Head for staff professional 

development. Mrs Gerrard was previously Head of Modern Foreign Languages at another school within our 

trust and also works for Norfolk SCITT teacher training programme.  

Completing our lineup of new senior leaders is Mr Riches, the Director of Behaviour and Attitudes for Key Stage 

4. Mr Riches is the pastoral leader for Year 11 and also works closely with pupils who need additional support in 

meeting our high behaviour standards. 

Within our teaching teams, we welcome Mr Murkin to the maths department, Miss Davis to Modern Foreign 

Languages, Mrs Flanagan in art and photography, Miss Trew and Miss Morris to history and Dr Sloss to the 

science department.  

Joining the SEND department, and supporting pupils in The Link and in class, are Miss Redgrave, Mr Ford, Miss 

Samways and Ms Codling. Our pastoral team is joined by Mrs Needs, who provides administrative support, and 

Mr Monteith, who works alongside Mrs Jones and Mrs Mayor in the First Aid team.   

Our new starters have been made to feel very welcome by our pupils and by their new colleagues. I am sure 

you will join me in wishing them well as they work hard to support Neatherd’s pupils.  

Mr Mallett 
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Meet the new Neatherd Senior Leaders… 

 

Mrs Webb, Deputy Head Teacher. 

 My name is Mrs Webb, 

and I am delighted to be 

the new Deputy Head 

Teacher here at Neatherd. 

This is a wonderful school 

with an excellent 

reputation, and I am very 

proud to be part of the 

team. I have been a 

teacher for 21 years, and have been Head of 

English and an Assistant Head in schools across 

Norfolk (most recently at Hellesdon High School in 

Norwich). I have also taught in Malawi and New 

Zealand, which were life-changing experiences. At 

Neatherd, I am responsible for teaching and 

learning and the curriculum across the school, 

areas of education that I am passionate about. 

Outside of school, I am a mum to two children 

aged 11 and 12. I love being outside – walking, 

camping, kayaking, travel, or even just a picnic in 

the park – and live music. Please come and say 

hello if you see me in school! 

Mr Riches, Director of Behaviour and Attitudes for 

Key Stage 4. 

I am Mr Riches and I am 

delighted to have joined 

Dereham Neatherd. I am 

passionate about 

ensuring that as schools 

we support and provide 

all children with the best 

education and skills to 

ensure they can be proud 

of what they achieve and 

who they are. 

 

 I have worked in a wide range of schools and 

settings, having experience within mainstream 

settings as well as Alternative Provision and SEND. 

My passion for working in education stemmed 

from my own experiences and challenges as I grew 

up and these are the driving force for me in 

ensuring that we provide the best environment for 

young people to thrive. In my own time I enjoy 

spending time with my family, keeping fit and 

taking our two dogs for walks. 

Mrs Gerrard, Assistant Headteacher.  

I’m delighted to have 

joined Neatherd as 

Assistant Headteacher 

with responsibility for 

staff development. After 

university and a few years 

working in the transport 

industry, I started 

teaching modern 

languages – French, 

Spanish and German – in 2006. I also have a 

Masters degree in education, specialising in 

applied linguistics and literacy. In my previous 

position, I was head of the languages department 

and I led literacy across the school. I was also 

responsible for training new languages teachers 

across Norfolk, Suffolk and Essex, and enabling 

them to gain qualified teacher status, and I’m 

continuing this work alongside my role here in 

Dereham. I’m really looking forward to using my 

experience, enthusiasm and positivity to help 

everyone at Neatherd, pupils and staff, to work 

hard, learn lots and reach our potential. Outside of 

school I enjoy ballroom and Latin American 

dancing, which I have done competitively since I 

was at school, and I also represent Norfolk at 

badminton. 
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Year 7 Transition Days 

July 2023 

The end of July saw some nervous faces waiting for the 

school gates to open for the Year 7 transition days – 

and that was just Mr Daniels and Mr Gilhooly! Joking 

aside, pupils arrived and discovered the exciting news 

of which forms they would be placed in, before having 

their first ever Neatherd assembly where they made an 

excellent impression by listening attentively. After the 

assembly, the pupils got to know their new form tutors 

and classmates a little better through some form time 

ice-breakers as well as some carefully designed sessions 

that helped them find their way around the school and 

introduced them to Neatherd’s core values. The 

performance on being kind put on by our GCSE drama 

pupils was a real highlight, resonating with the pupils as 

it touched on many of the fears and worries, and 

encouraged discussions of how to resolve them in the 

following session. 

Over the course of the two days, pupils got a taster of a 

range of different subjects that they could look forward 

to at Neatherd including science, art, music, history, 

geography, ICT, PE and a language. The sessions also 

included practical things such as well-being and some 

top tips on how to adjust to high school life, as well as 

introductions to the behaviour system and how to learn 

effectively. 

Despite pupils’ initial nerves, staff were really 

impressed throughout the events by the enthusiasm 

and politeness of the newest members of the Neatherd 

community and it was great to see some new 

friendships forming. Lots of Golden Tickets were also 

won which suggests the current crop of Year 7 could 

look to break some house point records! There was a 

lot of excited chatter as pupils relayed the events of the 

day both to each other, and to parents as they left the 

school gates, suggesting a lot of fun was had by all and 

most of the nerves had been set aside. Huge credit 

goes to the outgoing Mrs Jacobs who once again 

showed her professionalism and dedication by 

organising the incredibly successful days and helped 

make the transition process incredibly smooth for staff 

and pupils alike. 

Mr Gilhooly, Year 7 Pupil Support Leader 

 

European Day of Languages 

Treasure Hunt 

All pupils and staff are being asked to join in the form 

time competition to win house points for their 

houses. To celebrate European Day of Languages, we 

will be setting up a treasure hunt all around the school. 

Each department will have a poster displaying a fact 

about their subject which relates to a European 

country. You will need to collect a question sheet from 

Mrs Straffon-Lawrence in Geography 1 or Mrs 

Gerrard.  Fill in your answers and return it to us 

between Monday 2nd October and Friday 6th October.  

Good Luck, Удачі, boa sorte, powodzenia, noroc! 

Also, please visit the library to see the display of 

European Languages, place the languages of Europe 

onto a map and guess the languages on display! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mrs Straffon-Lawrence,  

Teacher of Geography and EAL Co-ordinator
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GCSE Results Day 

On Thursday 24th August, our Year 11 pupils took a break from their long summer 

holiday to come into school and receive their exam results. They had worked hard 

in class, done all of their coursework, put time and effort into packed revision 

schedules and sat dozens of exam papers throughout May and June. They had 

heard from their teachers and from the media that results were likely to return to 

2019 levels, following three years of higher pass rates nationally. Unsurprisingly, 

many were asking themselves, ‘Have I done enough?’  

Once they had opened the envelopes bearing their results sheet, those nervous 

expressions on their faces soon turned to beaming smiles and, in some cases, tears 

of joy (or relief?). The Class of 2023 had done it! Once again, Neatherd pupils had 

achieved fantastic results and they were on their way to college, Sixth Form and apprenticeships to begin the next stage 

of their education. 

71% of pupils achieved a grade 4 or higher (equivalent 

of the old grade C) in both English and maths. Across all 

subjects and all exam entries, over one in five results 

were at grade 7 or higher – the same as the old grade A. 

Ten pupils achieved an average point score of 80 or 

above, meaning that their average grade was 8 or 

higher. Pupils at all levels made phenomenal progress 

from their starting point of Key Stage 2 SATS results, 

with many achieving one or two grades higher than expected on average across all subjects. Proof, as ever, that hard 

work does indeed pay off.  

As well as congratulating pupils on their achievements, we thank their 

teachers, support staff and of course their families for all the support they 

have provided over the course of five years.  

Well done, ex-Year 11! We 

wish you the best of luck for 

the future and look forward to 

hearing of your achievements 

in years to come. In the meantime, do come back to visit us and receive 

your well-earned exam certificates at our Year 11 Leavers Presentation 

Evening on Tuesday 12th December.  
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Exciting news!!! 

We are relaunching our new house system at Neatherd High School!  

We have asked our heads of house to tell us more about the person their house is named after and our 

school values that are represented by that person and their legacy… 

 

Cowper 

Mr Sinclair here, proud to have been asked to lead the new Cowper House! I 

have been at Neatherd for many years, teaching DT, ICT and now settled in the 

brilliant geography department.  

William Cowper (pronounced ‘Cooper’) was a famous poet and writer of hymns 

back in the 1700’s. In his early years Cowper (pictured right) showed great 

resilience to overcome struggles with depression after his mum died, to 

complete school going on to study Law and Classics.   

Cowper went on to become a writer of hymns, some of which are still sung today 

in churches around the world! One of his hymns used the phrase ‘God moves in Mysterious Ways’ which inspired the 

chart-topping track by U2 called ‘Mysterious Ways’. 

Cowper wrote many poems that are still studied and recalled now. He showed compassion by writing poems that were 

used in support of the abolition of slavery, some later being quoted by Martin Luther King. In one of his poems Cowper 

coined the phrase ‘Variety is the spice of life’, which is still used widely today! 

The Cowper House is the red house, so I hope to see lots of red in the many different House competitions that will take 

place through the year. Competitions will be for both pupils and staff, but the best way of earning House Points is to 

work hard in lessons, just like William Cowper did at school! I look forward to a fabulous year ahead with Cowper 

topping the House Points league table! 

 

Cavell 

I'm Mrs Gormley, an Assistant Headteacher at Neatherd. I'm thrilled to 

lead Cavell House. I've been at Neatherd for 11 years, and 9 years ago I 

was Head of Cavell House. Edith Cavell, an inspiring figure, embodies 

our Neatherd values. During WWI in occupied Belgium, she was a 

hardworking nurse, showing compassion by aiding soldiers from all 

sides. In August 1915, she displayed integrity by admitting to helping 

British and French soldiers escape the German army. Edith, a Norfolk 

native, rests at Norwich Cathedral. 

In Cavell, our house colour is blue. We strive to be compassionate, 

hardworking, respectful, display integrity, and treat everyone fairly – mirroring Edith Cavell's example. Exciting 

competitions are ahead for us, involving both staff and pupils, as well as a competition to see which house gets the 

most housepoints this year. I'm eager to lead Cavell House once again and look forward to enjoying time with our Cavell 

community! 
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Fry 
Welcome to Fry House!  I’m Mrs. Gerrard, an Assistant Headteacher at 

Neatherd, and I’m delighted to be the Head of Fry House. I’m new to 

Neatherd this year, so it’s an exciting time to be part of building a new identity 

and creating a culture of teamwork. Elizabeth Fry was a philanthropist, born 

and raised in Norfolk, although in later years, her work had a huge impact 

across the world. She displayed all of our Neatherd values – showing 

compassion to people in need, and working hard to make sure that people 

listened to her. She displayed respect to everyone, ensuring they were treated 

fairly, no matter which part of society they belonged to. Most of all, she 

embodied the spirit of integrity – Elizabeth Fry came from a wealthy family, 

choosing to use her influence to make things better for the less wealthy 

people in society. 

 

In Fry, our house colour is yellow. We follow the example set by Elizabeth Fry by displaying the Neatherd values at all 

times. Throughout the year, in addition to house points awarded in class, there will be lots of events and competitions 

which enable us to earn house points for our team. I’m really looking forward to leading Fry House and building a 

fantastic community that we can all be proud of. 

 

 

Wollaston 

My name is Mr O’Brien and I am delighted to be Head of Wollaston House. As many of you will know I am Assistant 

Headteacher, SENDCO and Safeguarding Lead here. I’ve been at the school for around 20 years – it’s like a home to me! 

Wollaston is the Green House and replaces Kett as the Green House. Nothing 

wrong with Kett but Robert was of course a man of Wymondham, so a bit more 

local! So, tell me more about Wollaston I hear you say…let me oblige. 

William Hyde Wollaston was born right here in Dereham and was one of the 

great minds of his time. He made huge contributions to the world of Science. He 

discovered the elements palladium and rhodium. He figured out how to make 

platinum malleable. He invented the reflecting goniometer and his work helped 

us on the path to the modern camera and the invention of DVD and CD players. 

Not bad eh? Really looking forward to all the friendly competition and seeing 

our Wollaston pupils thrive! 
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Neatherd Sports Festival  

July 2023 
Wednesday 19th July 2023 saw the return of the annual sports festival for all pupils and staff here at Neatherd.  

On the day, all pupils were off timetable and taking part in various activities and track events. In total, we had 38 

different activities the pupils could take part in. These included Zorb football, golf, Spikeball, yoga and Brazilian Jiu Jitsu 

to name just a few. It was fantastic to see the pupils 

fully embrace the activities they had opted to take part 

in and to try new sports they may not have done 

before. At the end of each activity, teachers selected 

the top five performers for each sport, making note of 

which house these pupils were in.  

During lessons 2 and 4, all pupils made their way over to 

the track to cheer on the competitors who were taking 

part in the track events. Pupils were arranged into their 

four houses and were competing against each other, 

trying to score as many points as they could. 

Congratulations to all of the pupils who took part, 

competing for their house on the day.  

There were some fantastic races and several new school records were 

broken! During the whole event, it was wonderful to see how many 

pupils were supporting each other, whether that be cheering on for their 

house or helping each other during the race. It was a lovely atmosphere throughout the day and the pupils should be 

proud of themselves for fully embodying the school values. A special thank you to all the staff and the external 

providers that helped organise and run the numerous different activities throughout the day.  

We look forward to seeing you all again at our next sports festival on 15th July 2024! 
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Spotlight… 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Eco-Committee Update! 

 

 

 

 

 

Members of the Neatherd Eco-Committee are 

delighted to announce that the school has been 

awarded the Green Flag by the Eco Schools Project 

in recognition for the hard work by the committee in 

making the school eco-friendlier. We have been 

given a certificate and plaque that will be displayed 

proudly in school to remind everyone of the 

fantastic work by our Eco-Committee pupils. This term, the Eco-Committee are focusing on being green by launching a 

walk & cycle to school scheme, creating a litter picking rota and writing an Eco Code. The highlight of the term will be 

the visit from the Head of Estates for Enrich Learning Trust. Form representatives of the Eco-Committee will get the 

opportunity to ask questions to Jay Spalding about how the school grounds are looked after and where we get our 

energy from.  

 

Ms Clarke, Teacher of Geography  

 

 
 

 

We couldn’t resist sharing the creative talent of one of 

our year 11 pupils, Maisie. 

Maisie has crocheted a ‘consortium of octopuses’  

stress balls in her spare time and they have proved so 

popular, she has agreed to hold some sessions in The 

Link to teach pupils and staff how to make their very 

own octopus!  

Well done Maisie! 

 

‘Spotlight’ will become a regular feature in future newsletters for pupils and staff to share positive news, achievements 

or something you are proud of.  If you would like to feature in ‘Spotlight’ please let us know!  
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CyberFirst Girls Competition November 2023 

The CyberFirst Girls Competition aims to inspire girls interested in technology to pursue a career in cyber security. This 

is an industry where only 22% of posts are held by women. 

Last year we took a group of year 7 girls on a trip to BT Adastral Park for a 

CyberSecurity day to provide them with opportunities to find out about working 

in the industry in the build up to the competition. 

The competition is only open to girls in years 

8 and 9 and we are hoping to recruit enough 

for several teams this year. This year’s 

competition runs from 20th to 29th November 

2023. Girls can enter as a team of four, in smaller groups or as individuals and then 

be put into a team. 

Mr Gibson and Miss Skipper, a former BT computing engineer and now part of the 

school admin team, will be mentoring the teams during the competition period. A 

team from another Enrich Trust high school won the “Top scoring state school” event 

last year and as part of the prize they had a great opportunity to go on a trip to the 

celebration event and awards night in Belfast all paid for by sponsors of the 

competition. 

Every girl from the winning teams will take a brand-new laptop home and have 

a chance to win prize money for their school.  

Please do encourage your daughter to take part and contact Mr Gibson, Mr 

Hodges or Mr Gilson if they would like to take part. There is no limit to the 

number of teams we can enter but we would like to have names submitted by 

half term. 

More information is available on the National Cyber Security Centre’s website 

here: https://www.ncsc.gov.uk/information/student-information-page  but please do get in touch with us if you have 

any questions via office@neatherd.org 

 

Peter Pan auditions 
 

Auditions took place last week for Neatherd’s 2024 school production of Peter Pan. 101 pupils auditioned and they 

were all so talented that we had no choice but to sign them all up. Call back auditions for named characters are the 

next step.  

Once these are out of the way, rehearsals can start in earnest. We are scratching our heads about how to make Peter, 

Wendy, John and Michael fly but I’m sure we’ll work it out!  

Ms Ealhswith, Head of Creative Arts 

 

 

https://www.ncsc.gov.uk/information/student-information-page
office@neatherd.org
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Rewards for excellent work experience reports 

118 of our Year 11 pupils were recently rewarded for their performance during the work experience week which took 

place in July during Activities Week.  Each of those pupils received 50 house points and an Excellence Certificate for 

completing excellent work and getting an outstanding report from the employer. That said, we’re proud of the 

achievements of all our pupils who took part.  

In all, 222 pupils took part in our recent work experience, attending 159 

different placements, mainly in Norfolk. 

The closest placements were at Neatherd – in the canteen, library and in 

the PE department. The furthest placement was in Ramsdean, Hampshire, 

in the South of England, near Portsmouth. 

There was a wide range of placements, from engineers, fitness instructors, 

shop assistants, plumbers, librarian, sales, farm workers to teaching 

assistants, labourers, animal care, architects, hair & beauty and website design, motor trade and hospitality. 

We are soon going to launch our next work experience for our current Year 10 

pupils and we are sure that they are going to have an equally positive time. 

Information for this is contained on our website - https://neatherd.org/Careers/ 

 

  

 

 

Construction Workshop for Year 9 pupils  

Some of our Year 9 pupils are taking part in a construction project being 
led by the school's Enterprise Adviser, Gavin Springall of Persimmon 
Homes.  

The pupils are going to look at how land is being used and how it is 
decided if it can be built on. Mr Springall is going to take the pupils through the whole process, starting with the 
planning, designing and finally building of a house. Mr Springall started the project off with looking at the different jobs 
in the construction sector, from bricklayers and carpenters to surveyors and architects, explaining what their 
responsibilities are and what qualification you would need for such a job. 

 

https://neatherd.org/Careers/
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Post 16 options evening  

Very soon, our Year 11 pupils will have to make the decision where they would like to go after they leave Neatherd. A 
vocational course at a college, taking A-levels at 6th form or doing an apprenticeship – the choice of Post 16 providers is 
huge and there is a vast number of courses and subjects to choose from. 

To support our pupils, the Careers Team put on another very successful Post 16 options evening. Over 40 providers, 
including City and Easton College, Access Creative College, all the local 6th forms, the Army and RAF, the Police and 
Prison Service, training providers such as Poultec and JTL Training and local employers like Ben Burgess, GT Bunning 
and Anglian Home Improvement set up their stalls in the sports hall and canteen.   

The pupils and parents attended to speak with the different organisations to find out more information about the 
courses and careers on offer. 

“We were impressed with the number of parents and pupils attending and the levels of engagement that they 
showed,” says Mr Hodges, Careers Leader. The next action is for pupils and parents to start attending open events.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our Careers Advisers, Mrs O’Connor and Mrs Broughton, are busy catching up with Year 11 pupils who still need help 
with their career decisions.  Please speak to your form tutor if you require an urgent referral.

 
 

 
 



 

 

 

Monday 
lunch 

Tuesday 
lunch 

Wednesday 
lunch 

Thursday 
lunch 

Friday 
lunch 

The Forum 
SE2 
Mr Critten 
All years 
 
 

Crossing 
DT1 
Mr Wright 
All years 

STEM 
DT3 
Mr Chapman 
Yr 7-10 

The Space 
SE2 (WEEK A) 
Mr Critten 
All years 

Creative writing 
Library 
Ms Sangster 
All years 
 

SPP Support 
Upstairs library 
Mrs Hunton 
All years 
 
 

Game Dev 
ICT1 
Mr Gilson  
All years  

Pride 
Upstairs library 
Mr O’Brien 
All years 

Book 
Upstairs library 
Mrs Holmes 
All years 

 

Cross Stitch 
MFL2 
Miss Davis 
All years 
 

Singing 
MU1 
Miss Witton 
All years    

Art 
AR2 (WEEK B) 
Miss Flanagan 
All years 
 

Minecraft 
ICT1 

All years 

Mon, Wed, Fri 
lunch 

Mr Gibson 
Mr Gilson 

Buskers 
MU1 
Miss Witton 
All years 

 

Languages Film 
MFL4 
Miss DiPrata 
All years 
 

Science 
SC2 (WEEK B) 
Mr Scahill 
KS3 

Peter Pan 
 

School play 
rehearsals 

 
Sept – March 
Students who are 

involved in the play 
will have rehearsals 
different days of the 

week after school 
with Ms Ealhswith 

eSports 
ICT1 
Mr Gilson 
All years 
 

Chess 
SE3 
Miss Fiddy 
All years 
 
 

Eco-Committee 
(form reps only) 

Thursday form 
Library 

 
 

Miss Staffron-Lawrence 
Miss Clarke 

Wednesday 
after school 

Thursday 
after school 

Homework 
 

Every day in the 
Gateway 

 
Before: 08:00 – 08:35 
Break: 11:15 – 11:30 
Lunch: 12:30 – 13:05 
After: 15:20 – 16:30 
(Fridays until 16:00) 

 
 
 

A quiet place to do 
your homework 
with access to a 
computer and 

printer! 

SNAG gardening  
Garden or SC5 
Mr Anderson, Mrs 
Furse 
All years 
 

Computing 
ICT1 
Mr Gilson, Mr Gibson 
All years 

 
SPORTS CLUBS 

 
Please see the 

sports club 
activities list or 
speak to the PE 

department 

 

 
Homework 

In the library after 
school 

Monday – Thursday 
3.30 - 4.30pm 

Squash & biscuits 
provided 

 

Cooking 
DT4 
Mr Taylor, Mr 
Saunders & Miss 
Rawcliffe 
All years 
 

Remote control 
Mr Appleby 
DT2 
All years 
*limited spaces* 

Please speak to 
the club 

organisers to ask 
about availability 

and times 

The design school 
Mr Chapman 
DT3 
All years 
 

 

Neatherd Lunch time and After School Clubs              2023-24 



We’re here to 
support your 
journey to freedom
NIDAS is a domestic abuse service for 
people at medium or high-risk of further 
harm and their children in Norfolk

Contact us for more information on domestic 
abuse and the different risk levels, as well as 
guidance on how NIDAS can support you.

Opening hours:
Weekdays: 9am – 6:30pm 
Weekends: 9am – 3pm

Visit: www.nidasnorfolk.co.uk
Call: 0300 561 0555
Out of hours: 0808 2000 247

If you’re in immediate danger, 
always call 999.



 

 

                                                                  

                                                                                                                                                                        

         

                                                                                 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

                                                     

 

 

 

 

 

 

Safeguarding is everybody’s responsibility. If you have any safeguarding concerns about any 

student or a disclosure has been made you MUST report this directly to a DSL immediately. 

Other members of our DSL safeguarding team include: 

Mr J Mallett (Headteacher) Ms E Webb (Deputy Headteacher) 

Mrs J Gormley, Miss H Holmes, Mr N Sinclair, Mrs S Gerrard (Assistant Headteachers) 

Our Safeguarding Team 

Mr N O’Brien 
Assistant Headteacher SENCO, 

LAC, DEI & Lead DSL 

Mrs A Thompson 
Lead Safeguarding Officer & 

DSL 

 

Miss S Manning 
Assistant Head & DSL 

Mr C Daniels 
Director of KS3 & DSL 

Mr J Riches 
Director of KS4 & DSL 

Mrs J Emanuel 
Mental Health Practitioner & DSL 

Mrs H Beard 
Attendance Manager & DSL 

Mrs T Hamilton 
Safeguarding Officer & DSL 
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